

From: Joe Teixeira 
Sent: Wednesday, January 26, 2011 11:44 PM
To: 'MARY HARBAUGH'; To: Kathleen Bailey; Steve Cole; Denis Kennedy; Roger Gagnon; Jim Stiles; Hugh Kelleher; Paul Bevilacqua; Bruce Menin; Sheila Mullins
Cc: 'Ed Ramsdell'; 'Dan Bowie'
Subject: RE: Charter Commission public hearing
Dear Commissioners,

Unfortunately I was also not able to attend tonight’s meeting.  After reading Mary’s comments, I really wish I could have been there.

As the current chair of the Conservation Commission and at the distinct risk of sounding self-serving, I completely agree with Mary’s assessment of this proposed change to the charter.  During my five years on the Commission I have seen how difficult it is to recruit and hold onto members.  To function effectively, these boards should be as fully staffed and autonomous as possible.  

Assuming appointments to these three boards run on three year cycles like the Conservation Commission, the mayor currently has the authority to appoint two thirds of each board.  If the mayor’s term is extended to four years he or she will be able to remove any chair by simply not reappointing them – as we saw several years back on the Planning Board.  This option to not reappoint doesn’t happen very often because (unfortunately) there aren’t throngs of volunteers clamoring to get onto these boards.  

As you well know, serving on these boards is unpaid and very time intensive and the people serving want to be there.  Allowing the boards to elect their own chairs empowers the members and serves as another incentive for them to stay.  Taking that authority away and handing it to the mayor will needlessly politicize these boards and will only serve to erode the board’s effectiveness and hasten the resignations of experienced members. 

I would also ask you to reconsider this proposed change as it is, in my opinion, not an improvement to the city’s charter.

As I have a Conservation Commission meeting this coming Tuesday, I will not be at your next meeting but I intend to be at the following one on Thursday at the High School.  If you’d like, we can discuss this more then.   In the meantime, please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Joe Teixeira 

